
 
STATE OF MAINE CHAPTER  

INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF 
ASSESSING OFFICERS 

 
     Executive Committee Meeting  

November 17, 2017 at 9:00 a.m. 
          Wishcamper Center, USM Campus, Portland, ME  

 

MINUTES 
 
Executive Committee Members:  
President Kerry Leichtman Director Darryl McKenney Julie Ethridge, Director 
Secretary Clint Swett Director Martine Painchaud Director Kyle Avila 
Vice President Judy Mathiau Past-President Wade Rainey Matthew Sturgis, Treasurer 
 
The Executive Committee Meeting was held at the Maine Chapter of the IAAO Annual meeting at the Wishcamper 
Center, the meeting opened at 9:05 a.m.  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Matt, fiscal health is robust, below were figures from last month.  
 

Checking Balance = $ 4,665.60 
Savings Balance = $ 7,121.43 

 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:  
Education – Kyle, we’ve had 3 meetings throughout the year, our spring meeting in Lewiston at the High School, the 
Property Tax Institute at Sunday River in May, and our winter meeting here at the Wishcamper Center. 
 Our meeting at Lewiston HS in February 2018, will have better signage for parking. Overall, the venue was 
terrific and the food excellent.  Property Tax Institute (PTI) will again be held at Sunday River on May 16-18, 2018.  
Most likely the topics will be a Marshall & Swift Commercial estimator class with others in the works. 

  

Legislation – Kerry, there is a lot going on.  We as assessors need to keep current on legislative issues before ME 
government and advocate for/against certain bills. Providing input from the Assessor’s point of view kept a 706 bill 
from passing and moved back into committee and tabled. We can speak our voices as individuals but not as 
representatives of the IAAO.  
  
Membership – Julie, we started the year with 52 paid member, 121 member at end of year, 59 paid for 2018. 

 

Audit – Matt and Martine, Oct 27th audit was performed, all balanced. Good job Matt. 
 

Newsletter – Judy, good job! Always accept new ideas and stories. 
 

History – Wade, brought idea to the board, really a good thing. Darryl, goes back to 1986...looking for old posters 

for historical purposes.  
 
 
 



NEW BUSINESS  
Nominating – Wade, 2018 nominations were presented with newcomer Karen Scammon from Auburn and Phil 
Drew from Bangor joining the board.  Wade Rainey and Martine Pinchaud have termed off of the board and were 
presented with certificates of appreciation.  Kerry Leichtman was awarded a plaque as our past president, good job! 

Best president ever, per Judy.  NEW OFFICERS NOMINATION as stated by James Thomas moves as stated, seconded 
by unanimous voice, all in favor, motion passed. 
  
 President  Judy Mathiau   Vice President  Kyle Avila 
 Vice President  Kyle Avila   Treasurer  Matthew Sturgis 
 Secretary  Julie Romano Ethridge  Past President  Kerry Leichtman 
 Director (EXP 2018) Clinton Swett   Director (EXP 2019) Darryl McKenney 
 Director (EXP 2018) Karen Scammon  Director (EXP 2019) Phil Drew 
 

Respectfully Submitted By Clinton Swett, Secretary 


